
 
 
 
 

MEMO: 
DATE:  10/14/2022 
TO:  All Supporters  
FROM: Eddie Van Vlack  

PYAC Executive Director 
 
RE:  2022 Firewood Thank You 
 
The staff and board of directors of the Philomath Youth Activities Club would like to thank everyone who has 
helped make this year’s firewood fundraising project a great success! Thanks to the help of countless volunteers and 
donors our board was able to cut, split, and deliver 80+ cords of firewood! Projects like this help us continue to be 
able to provide our programs to everyone that wants to participate. An extra special thanks goes to The HP day of 
caring (thanks, Ken Duda and Chris Leonard – your teams rock!), Patrick Lumber, The Ralph Hull Foundation, 
Boys Scout Troop 161, Denny Bennett, Troy Muir, Jeff Minter, Russ Watkins, Shane Russell, Philomath Rental, Jim 
Motter and last but certainly not least, everyone that donated logs! We would also like to thank everyone who has 
purchased wood from us not only this year but over the past several years now. In all, PYAC has sold over 1,125 
cords of wood, raising just under $215,000 for our organization over the past 22 years! We are now starting the 
planning process for next year, so if you have logs you would like to donate, if you would like more information on 
this project, or would like to be involved next year – please contact the PYAC office. 
 
Log Donors: Elkhorn Timber, Hancock, Gassner Logging, Starker Forests, Hull Oakes, RL & Sons Logging 
 

 

THANKS SO MUCH TO OUR SPONSORS OF THIS PROGRAM: 
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